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WEEKLY NEWSLETTER17th November 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

Children in Need
It was great to see the children and staff dressed up in their Pudsy clothes today.
The money raised from this non-uniform event will go straight to the ‘Children
in Need’ appeal and be used to support vulnerable children and families across
the UK and abroad. Thank you for your support in raising money for this worthy
cause.

Parent/teacher consultations
Thank you to all the families that attended their teacher consultations this week.
It was good to celebrate the successes of your child with their class teacher. If you
were unable to attend parents’ evening, please do contact the class teacher and
they will be able to give you feedback on your child’s first term of the school
year. Thank you also to those who visited the book fair. As a school we will
receive a proportion of the money raised and this will go straight towards
purchasing high-quality reading material for children in their classrooms.

Parent Survey
Over the course of this week, we have been asking parents, during their teacher
consultation, to complete a short survey about their child’s experiences of the
school. There is still time to complete this survey if you haven’t already done so,
using the QR code or link below to go straight to the survey (it should only take 1-
3 minutes to complete). Thank you in advance for sharing your feelings about the
school with us. As leaders this helps to pinpoint actions for the future and get a
sense of how our parent community feel about the school.

We hope that you have a relaxing weekend,

School Leadership Team

https://forms.office.com/e/rLtyViTxsa

https://forms.office.com/e/rLtyViTxsa


Stubbers Trip Information

This session is designed to 
show parents and carers 
ow they can support 
their children navigate 
the online world.
You can book your place 
by visiting
www.thurrocklscp.org.uk

Walk Online Roadshow

Y5 parents, come along to our 
presentation about the Stubbers 
2024 residential trip on 
Thursday 23rd November at 
3:30pm in the small hall. The 
current Y6 teachers will be 
showing you the fun activities 
that are on offer and answer 
any questions you may have 
about the trip.

http://www.thurrocklscp.org.uk/


On Tuesday 14th November 2023, it was World 
Diabetes Day.

To show support and awareness within the school, 
each year group spent discussion time finding out 
what Diabetes is. People wear a blue circle symbol or 
a blue ribbon on this day to show their support for 
everyone who has diabetes. Year one collaged ribbons 
and used them to create a blue circle. Many of the 
staff in school wore blue on Tuesday to show their 
support. 



Absence
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to us by no later 
than 9.00am. Please telephone the school, press one and leave a message on 
the voicemail box stating your child’s full name, class, the reason for absence 
and when we can  expect them to return to school (if known).

Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 or more 
school days without reason.

If your child has an injury and has been given medical  advice that we 
need to follow as a school, please bring them to the school office for 

8.15am on their first day back at school following the injury so that we 
can complete a risk assessment.  Thank you for your cooperation.

This session is 
designed to show 
parents and carers ow 
they can support their 
children navigate the 
online world.
You can book your 
place by visiting
www.thurrocklscp.org.
uk

The next awareness 
session is on 
Thursday 7th 
December. You can 
book your place by 
visiting 
www.thurrocklscp.
org.uk 

http://www.thurrocklscp.org.uk/
http://www.thurrocklscp.org.uk/
http://www.thurrocklscp.org.uk/
http://www.thurrocklscp.org.uk/


Please be reminded that pupils 
should not be wearing 

jewellery to school. Children 
with pierced ears may wear 

stud earrings but hoops are not 
permitted.

Thank you for your support

We are continually updating our OPAL resources and would gladly 
accept donations of:
• Tennis balls
• Footballs
• Bats
• Dressing up clothes
• Colouring books
• Crayons
• Big cars
• Lego 

Please label all children's school 
uniform. This helps us return lost 
property to the correct child and 
prevents parents from having to 

replace missing uniform as often. 
This is particularly important as the 

weather is getting colder and 
children are beginning to wear 
jumpers/cardigans to school.

If you are collecting Year 1 or 2 
pupils from the school 

playground, please go back out of 
the blue gate you came onto the 
playground through rather than 
waiting on the inside of the Key 

Stage 2 silver gate.

Thank you

We are missing a significant 
number of reading books. If 
you have any left at home 
(whatever condition) from 
last academic year, please 

return them.
Thank you



Thursday 23rd November 2023 Year 5 Stubbers Parent Meeting 3.30-4pm

Friday 1st December 2023 Pantomime

Friday 1st December 2023 Reception Speech and Language Parent Workshop 
and stay and play

Wednesday 6th December 2023 Christmas Dinner Day

Wednesday 6th December 2023 Pantomime

Thursday 7th December 2023 National Christmas Jumper Day

Tuesday 12th December  2023 RJG Christmas Concert

Wednesday 13th December  2023 RES Christmas Concert

Thursday 14th December  2023 REC Christmas Concert

Friday 15th December 2023 SEND and Nurture drop in

Wednesday 20th December 2023 Last day of term.

Thursday 4th January 2024 INSET day (school closed to pupils)

Friday 5th January 2024 Trust Conference Day (school closed to pupils)

Monday 8th January 2024 Pupils back to school

Thursday 25th January 2024 Y6 SATs Meeting for parents/carers

Friday 26th January 2024 Reception Parent Workshop and stay and play

19th – 23rd February 2024 Half Term



Please find more information about this on our school website or 

Facebook Page. 



 

In Maths this week, Year One have been 
discussing different ways of finding 
number bonds to 10. We used concrete 
manipulatives such as counting cubes to 
build towers of ten and represented each 
tower in addition number sentences. Also, 
a range of pictorial representations, our 
fingers and ten frames with counters were 
explored to develop our confidence in 
identifying our number bonds to 10. 
Furthermore, we discussed how to find all 
the number bonds of a given number 
within 10 in a systematic way.

In our computing lessons we have been 
learning how to take good photographs. 
We discussed which digital devices can be 
used to make photographs and once we 
understood the types of devices that took 
pictures, we explored how to take a good 
picture (angles, lighting, holding the 
camera securely, asking permission). We 
then discussed the words landscape and 
portrait. Using an iPad we took 
photographs of objects around the 
classroom in landscape and portrait 
formats. We decided which photograph 
we liked best and deleted the other 
format. We really enjoyed being 
photographers!



We really have had a very busy week in Year 3 – full of exploring, learning and 
investigating! In English, we have continued to delve into holiday brochures, exploring 
the persuasive language used. This is going to help us write our holiday brochures later 
in the half term.
In Maths, we have been looking at column addition and column subtraction for the very 
first time!  Our knowledge of place value is certainly helping us to answer these addition 
and subtraction questions. Meanwhile, in RE, using Chromebooks, we researched Hindu 
gods and goddesses, discovering fascinating insights about Brahma, Vishnu, and Shiva.
Science brought hands-on experimentation! This week, we investigated how various 
surfaces influence the movement of a toy car down a ramp. We had to make sure this 
was a fair test by making sure that we did not change any variables – only the surface of 
the slope!
We continue to encourage pupils to foster their love for learning beyond the classroom 
by using TTRS, BugClub, and MyMaths (as assigned) at home.
Looking ahead to our upcoming enrichment day in December, we kindly ask parents to 
consider donating clean glass jars, if possible. Your contributions would be greatly 
appreciated in preparing for this exciting day.
Wishing you all a delightful weekend ahead!

Another busy week in Year Four! Pupils have been 
working hard across many areas of the curriculum and it 
has been a very hands-on, practical, artistic week.

In English, we have been exploring the poem ‘Still I Rise’ 
by Maya Angelou and have been using the oppression 
and discrimination she faced as inspiration to construct 
sentences for our own anti-bullying poetry.
Science:
Children explored the digestive system and the process 
of what happens when we eat. We then completed an 
experiment replicating the process of digestion—
however, I think we will let the children fill you in with 
the rest...
Art-astic week:
Pupils have been continuing to work on their piece of art 
from the previous week. Last week we created a wax 
background, with multiple colours, and painted over it in 
black. Why you might ask? Well, pupils then had to etch a 
design this week and then use that etched design to 
inspire a piece of print work. Some pupils chose a part of 
the etched design and created a printing pad for it using 
various resources; others used their etching as inspiration 
but altered their images.



 

Year 5 pupils combined their 
science knowledge to create circuits 
that included a motor, batteries and 
wires—alongside some creativity to 
make Doodlers. The motor makes 
the cup vibrate which in turn 
moves the whole piece up and 
down and around. The pencils or 
pens then ‘doodle’ on the paper 
beneath. 

As always, there has been some excellent learning in Year 6 this 
week. In English, we have continued our recount from the 
perspective of an evacuee and have enjoyed reading excerpts 
from ‘Letters from the Lighthouse’ by Emma Carroll as 
inspiration. In maths, we have moved onto adding and 
subtracting fractions, learning various methods to solve these 
problems. In science, we experimented with shadows and tested 
how the proximity of the light source affects the shadow size. In 
PSHE, we recognised Anti-Bullying week and discussed the 
difference between banter and bullying, with children sharing 
their own experiences if they felt comfortable to do so. We also 
ended this lesson by sharing positive thoughts and compliments 
about one another.



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone 
over and above in their efforts. We are very proud of 
them for their achievements and thought they deserved 
an extra-special mention!

RJG Holly For writing her name independently.

REC EJ For his comprehension in reading.

RES George L For always working hard on all his tasks.

1GC Araoluwa For her excellent contributions in class discussions this week. 

1FK Demi-Rae For trying her best in school and having a positive attitude.

1BA Vijay For his participation in this week’s PE lesson.

2BG Anton For working hard in all his subjects this week. 

2RS James For writing a lovely non-chronological report about Lions. 

2CH Vinnie For his extra hard work this week.

2RM Jaxson For his brilliant effort across all subjects this week. 

3VP Isabelle B For a convincing and persuasive tour of Skara Brae.

3ML Nojus N For consistently showing great effort in his learning and completing challenge tasks. 

3SG Jacob A For being more engaged in his learning across all subjects this week.

3SA Lottie T For improved concentration and participation in lessons. 

4CP Ava R For increased confidence within lessons.

4NM Lilly For her resilience to learn her times tables.

4JP Gabriel A For showing a positive and helpful attitude in class towards his learning and peers.

5AB Katie C For amazing progress with all subjects.

5TH Emily M For pushing herself to up-level sentences in English.

5MR Sebastian For coming up with lots of independent ideas in English and science.

6LC Rebecca TW For having a great attitude to learning across the curriculum.

6NB Lily-Anne For her commitment in grammar.

6JM Lacey For outstanding effort in maths.



All pupils at East Tilbury 
Primary have logins for Times 
Tables Rockstars and are able to
log on at home to practice their 
times tables.



At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding 
Leads (DSL) are: 

• Mrs Bates 
• Mrs Dawson

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated 
staff who can deputise in the Headteacher’s absence: 

• Mr Gowland
• Mrs Jarvis
• Mrs Mylam
• Mrs Allen
• Mrs Sheridan

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the 
school day.

Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about 
your concerns. Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent.

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, 
New Road, Grays, Essex, RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. 

Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · Police 
Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you 
are concerned a child needs immediate protection. · Childline 

0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 0808 800 5000 
www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX.

Tues 11:00-13:00: St. John the Baptist Church, Tilbury, Dock Road, Tilbury, RM18 7PP 

Weds 11:00-13:00: Gateway People’s Centre, High Street, Stanford Le Hope, Essex, SS17 0EY 

Weds 13:00 -14:30: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, RM16 4TP

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London Rd, RM175YF

.

Our school office is open 
to   receive calls between 

8:30am and 3pm.

Tel: 01375 846181
Email:office.etp@osborn

e.coop

East Tilbury Primary 
School

Princess Margaret Road
East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 

8SB

We are also regularly       
updating our 

Facebook page and 
Twitter feed.  

Log on and have a 
look!

Twitter:  
@EastTPrimary
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